RE: Belo Sun in our Weekly Update

e Peter Tagliamonte <pwt@belosun.com> €3 Responder € Responder a Tados —> Encaminhar @i

Para Vitaria Dell'Aringa Rocha; Peter Tagliamonte; Rodrigo Costa; Paulo Oliveira; Rui Botica Santos qua 13/12/2021 20:36
Cc Marina Movaes; Maria Leoni; Rodrige Costa; Maure Barros

Reladionado ao Salesforce

@Acompanhar. Data de inicio: quinta-feira, 16 de dezembro de 2021, Data prevista para conclusdo: quinta-feira, 16 de dezembro de 2021,
Vocé respondeu esta mensagem em 20/12/2021 12:41,

5§ Traduzir a mensagem para: Portugués (Brasil) Munca traduzir do: Inglés  Preferéncias de tradugao

Dear Business & Human Rights Resource Cenire,
Thank you for providing Belo Sun Mining the opportunity to provide comment and explanation 1o your questions.

Regarding the agreement you referenced in yvour email. The agreement between INCRA and Belo Sun was completed
after many years of comprehensive discussions and evaluation with INCRA Instituto Nacienal de Ceolonizag@o e Reforma
Agraria - National Institute of Colonization and Agrarian Reform.

INCRA and Belo Sun signed an agreement for the use of the land at the Volta Grande Project. The agreement requires Belo
Sun to provide many benefits to the local communities and local region.

Belo Sun and INCRA entered into a use of land concession agreement that resolves a land overlap between a small portion
of INCEA designated land and an area of land covered by Belo Sun mining concessions. Under the agreement Belo Sun
will provide ongeing program support during the operation of the Project including, among other commitments, assistance
to small local landholders with the proper registration of their land. Many of the land holdings in the region are not registered
properly which makes it difficult for the farmers to legally sell their products. As part of the agreement INCRA specified that
Belo Sun will assist with properly registering the land to assist the small local farmers and land holders. 1t will also assist the
municipality with road and bridge mainienance, as well as a transfer of land outside the project area to INCRA and the
purchase of certain equipment to assist the local INCRA office in its activities.

Belo Sun looks forward to a positive and ongoing relationship with the local communities and INCRA that will bring benefits
fo the surrounding communities, local farmers, landholders and municipality. We feel that the Volta Grande Gold Project
represents an outstanding opporiunity that will benefit the region and all stakeholders as we advance the project.

If you have any farther question please free 1o contact me.
Best regards and Merry Christmas.
Feter

Peter Tagliomonte



